REGIONAL SCHOOL UNIT NO. 57
Office of the Superintendent
Waterboro, Maine 04087

Transportation/Security Committee Minutes
January 30, 2018

Central Office
Committee Members:
Donald Beane David Galbraith
Jennifer Mayo Katie Mastraccio
Administrators:
Christine Bertinet Matt Kearns Brian Desilets
Melissa Roberts Colin Walsh Larry Malone

Jason Solomon

AGENDA:

A.

Call to Order
Meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.

Roll Call and Declaration of Quorum
Quorum was established with 4 members present

Adjustments to the Agenda
There were no adjustments to the agenda.

Approval of Minutes from November 28, 2017
There was a motion to adjust the minutes to exclude the discussion presented within
executive session. The minutes were unanimously approved. as adjusted.

Budget Update

Mr. Walsh provided an overview of the transportation budget and he indicated that
the budget is meeting expectations and there are no significant concerns of any
budget overruns at this time. Committee members had questions which were
answered by the Finance Director.

School Boundaries Update

Mr. Kearns gave a presentation of the routing software. He illustrated how the
software works and provided different live examples of the versatility and flexibility
of how his department can route buses. He specifically showed on the screen some of
the longer routes and larger bus capacities to illustrate the length of the runs and



G. OIld Business

complexities of some runs. Members of the Committee asked questions which were
answered by the transportation Director.

There was no old business to be addressed.

H. New Business:
a. Transportation Update
The Transportation Director reported on a variety of different topics:

L.

Mr. Kearns noted that for the 2018-2019 school year there is no
anticipation of changing bus times. There has been a lot of talk around
southern Maine of having high school and middle school students
arrive later and having elementary school students arrive earlier. Since
RSU #57 is tied to Sanford Regional Technical Center and they are not
changing times next year there is no current discussion regarding RSU
#57 changing their times next year either. Committee members asked
Mr. Kearns to keep them apprised of any further discussions the
District has regarding potential school time changes.

Mr. Kearns reported the District has been very fortunate and there
have been no significant fuel issues with the bus fleet this year.

The Transportation Director indicated they have had some recent
warranty issues with Dattco in not repairing buses under warranty in
an expedient manner. Mr. Kearns has been in constant communication
with Dattco and the turn around time is starting to get better.

Mr, Kearns reported on the District’s policy and practice of drop off
and pick up points for students. He specifically noted that in some
locations on heavily traveled roads where student safety is at risk his
department will have drop points which are closer than walking
distance.

The Transportation Director provided a listing (see attached) of all the
buildings that buses and vans service on a daily and weekly basis. Mr.
Kearns reviewed this with the Committee members and also gave
examples of the types of services they provide.

b. Executive Session

i.

To discuss security material and resource availability pursuant to 1
MRSA § 405(6)(F).

Motion by Ms. Mayo, seconded by Ms. Mastraccio to move into
executive session at 6:33 p.m.

Executive session ended at 7:40 p.m. Motion to end the session by
Ms. Mayo, seconded by Mr. Galbraith.

The meeting adjourned at 7:44 p.m.
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